
Barry Township Regular Meeting

 December 19, 2023

Minutes

The meeting opened at 7 pm and the Pledge was recited. Present were Chairman Lewis McFerran, 
Supervisor Keith Kappauf, Supervisor Ed Hattenberger, Treasurer Dick Prenovost, Clerk Sue Dutcher and 
Townspeople: Kim Crow, Bill Dorgan, Bobbie Butler, Paul Sporcic and Don Lindquist.

Under Public Comment, Bill Dorgan presented the board with information related to Nelson Drive’s 
mileage certifications. He asked the board to claim the portion of road between where it has been 
historically maintained, and where his property begins. Ed responded that the board will not be claiming 
the road and that as far as the board is concerned, this would be the end of the matter. Bill told the 
board that they would be hearing more on the matter.

The agenda was approved with a motion from Ed, 2nd by Keith. Motion carried.

The minutes were read and Ed made a motion to approve them, 2nd by Keith. Motion carried.

The treasurer’s report was given by Dick who said that the township had received $43,261.30 for the 
month, mostly consisting of the second levy payment. Disbursements were in the amount of $7,259.15. 
The report was approved with a motion by Keith, 2nd by Lewis. Motion carried.

Under New Business, a date was set to meet to finish the work on the Township Ordinance book. The 
meeting would be Dec. 28, 2023 at 1 pm. The public is invited to attend.

The supervisors  took a minute to discuss snowplowing and maintenance of the snowplow.

A motion to pay the bills as listed in the treasurer’s report was made by Ed, 2nd by Keith. Motion carried.

Next meeting will be on Jan. 16, 2024.

A motion was made by Ed to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Keith. Motion carried. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:48 pm.

__________________________________________                     ________________________________

Chairman Lewis McFerran                                                                   Clerk Sue Dutcher


